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NEWSLETTER   OF   THE   BALTIMORE   SECTION   OF   THE   IEEE 
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The web site for the Baltimore section of the IEEE is: 

http://ewh.ieee.org/r2/baltimore 

 

The web site for the Baltimore section newsletters is: 

http://www.ewh.ieee.org/r2/baltimore/WattsNew/IndexWattsNew.html 

 

The web site for the Scanner is: 

http://www.ieee.org/escanner 

 

The web site for the full interactive digital version of the Scanner with multimedia 

content is: 

http://ewh.ieee.org/r2/capitalarea/eSCANNER/digital.html 

 

The Scanner is published six times per year in January, March, May, July, September, 

and November, and the email notice will be sent six times per year. 

 

 

IN THIS ISSUE: 

 

1. The Electrified Pickle - Calling All Engineer Volunteers! 

2. PES General Meeting - Volunteers Needed 

3. IEEE PES - Plain Talk Conference 

4. IEEE Baltimore Section - Robotics Challenge - Thank You to Our Volunteers  

5. IEEE Baltimore Section - Watts New - Editor  

 

 

  

 

1.   The Electrified Pickle – Calling All Engineer Volunteers!      
 

 

https://ewh.ieee.org/r2/baltimore
https://www.ewh.ieee.org/r2/baltimore/WattsNew/IndexWattsNew.html
https://www.ieee.org/escanner
https://ewh.ieee.org/r2/capitalarea/eSCANNER/digital.html
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The Jewish Museum of Maryland (JMM) is looking for a few good engineers, who 

would like to share their expertise! 

  

This summer 2014, the JMM is planning a visitor experience called The 

Electrified Pickle, a unique science/technology exhibition intended to appeal to budding 

engineers, artists, scientists, DIY-ers and anyone curious to learn about technological 

innovation and its connections to Jewish life. Our Feldman Gallery will be transformed 

into a participatory lab-style environment where visitors can discover the mystery behind 

scientific principles such as magnetism, electricity, solar power, and more through fun 

and engaging interactive activities. The National Electronics Museum of Linthicum, MD 

is a partner of the project and will be lending many of their interactive hands-on 

experiments as part of the laboratory experience. The gallery will serve as a community 

festival space where people can come to experiment, create, and learn from one another.   

On five Sundays (beginning July 13), we will invite community members to come 

to the Museum and share their expertise and passion for specific fields such as 

engineering, crafts, robotics, electronics, and architecture with our visitors. Additionally, 

we will offer exciting hands-on workshops for people to try their hand at activities like 

robot building and rocket launching.   In addition to experiments on the principles of 

science and engineering, we will be displaying a cross section of historic technologies 

from the collections of the Jewish Museum of Maryland that illustrate the impact of 

invention on everyday Jewish life -  from sewing machines and kitchen implements 

to  typewriters and phonographs. 

WE NEED ENGINEERS, WHO WILL VOLUNTEER TO HELP our visitors make 

connections between the tools that changed the lives of our parents and grandparents and 

the high-tech gadgets that fill our lives today.  The centerpiece of the gallery will be a 

community art project in collaboration with a local artist that will continue to evolve over 

the summer with the help of visitor contributions. 

  

To learn more about the volunteer opportunities at the JMM in connection with The 

Electrified Pickle, please contact Ilene Cohen, icohen@jewishmuseummd.org. For more 

information about The Electrified Pickle, please contact Ilene Dackman-Alon, Director of 

Education, idackmanalon@jewishmuseummd.org. 

 

  

 

2. PES General Meeting – Volunteers Needed 

Dates: July 26-31, 2014 

mailto:icohen@jewishmuseummd.org
mailto:idackmanalon@jewishmuseummd.org
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Location: National Harbor, MD 

This IEEE Power & Energy Society General Meeting will be held in National Harbor, 

MD, from July 27th – 31st, 2014, at the Gaylord National Resort & Convention 

Center.  This meeting is expected to have over 2,500 attendees, and over 200 volunteers 

will be needed to perform a wide range of roles, including welcoming, directing people, 

assisting with sessions and coordinating.  Volunteer opportunities are available from 

Saturday through Thursday, July 26-31. 

  

Volunteer shifts will generally be four hours long, and volunteers will earn an hour of 

meeting attendance (excluding paid events such as the tutorials, dinners or receptions) for 

every hour of volunteer time!  Lunch or dinner will be provided for volunteers taking two 

shifts back to back!   

  

Please visit the Volunteer Information page at the General Meeting website for more 

information and online sign-up. 

  

http://www.pes-gm.org/2014/volunteer-information 

PES2014-Volunteers@ieee.org 

 

 

 

 

 

3. IEEE PES – Plain Talk Conference  

Location:   

National Harbor, MD (Washington, D.C. Metro Area)  

Co-located with the IEEE PES 2014 General Meeting 

Dates:   

July 29-31, 2014 

Abstract:  

https://www.pes-gm.org/2014/volunteer-information
mailto:PES2014-Volunteers@ieee.org
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One of our missions at PES is to provide education within the marketplace to 

people that work with, or in, the Power Industry, but are not necessarily formally 

educated in this technical discipline. The "Plain Talk About the Electric Power System" 

series was created to meet this educational need. These courses provide insights into the 

concerns of engineers, the demands of regulators and consumer groups, and the factors 

and trends that impact the operation of today's electric power systems. The courses are 

also beneficial for non-power engineers who are transitioning to the electric power 

industry. As you can see from the sampling of job titles that registered for the courses in 

2013 the audience that is interested in gaining this knowledge is broad  

Who Should Attend:  

Job titles of courses attendees include the following:   

 Business Systems Analysts 

 Marketing Professionals 

 Assistant Risk Managers/Project Risk Administrators 

 Business Development Managers/Directors  

 Commodity Managers 

 Compliance Coordinators/Engineers  

 Enforcement Analysts/Engineers  

 Industry Managers - Utilities  

 IT Client Service Consultants/Solution Architects  

 CIP Audits Managers  

 Engineering Smart Grid Standards Managers 

 Market Development and Intel Managers/Officers 

 Risk Managers 

 Switchgear Development Engineers 

 

 

Check out the link to see the course schedules as well as much more:  

 

Plain Talk Conference   

 

Follow the link below to see more information:  

 

http://www.ieee-pes.org/meetings-and-conferences/conference-calendar/monthly-

view/178-education/273-plain-talk-basics-series-in-national-harbor-md-july-29-31-2014-

2014  

 

4. IEEE Baltimore Section – Robot Challenge  

 

To all the volunteers at the 2014 Robot Challenge: 
  

Thank you for doing a fantastic job on Saturday and Sunday. Thanks to a 

magnificent response from all of you, we deleted the 2
nd

 session on Saturday, added a 

https://www.ewh.ieee.org/r2/baltimore/WattsNew/WATTS_NEW_2014_04_PES%20CONFERENCE-PLAIN%20TALK_JULY%202014.pdf
https://www.ewh.ieee.org/r2/baltimore/WattsNew/WATTS_NEW_2014_04_PES%20CONFERENCE-PLAIN%20TALK_JULY%202014.pdf
https://www.ieee-pes.org/meetings-and-conferences/conference-calendar/monthly-view/178-education/273-plain-talk-basics-series-in-national-harbor-md-july-29-31-2014-2014
https://www.ieee-pes.org/meetings-and-conferences/conference-calendar/monthly-view/178-education/273-plain-talk-basics-series-in-national-harbor-md-july-29-31-2014-2014
https://www.ieee-pes.org/meetings-and-conferences/conference-calendar/monthly-view/178-education/273-plain-talk-basics-series-in-national-harbor-md-july-29-31-2014-2014
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2
nd

 session to Sunday, and we finished up with 19 teams on Saturday and 32 teams on 

Sunday. That’s 2 more teams than last year, but everything seemed to go far smoother. 

We even switched the lunch service to Sunday, and everyone was able to enjoy some nice 

food, served in-doors on a glorious day. 
 

In previous years, we would see twice the number of teams participate on 

Saturday as compared to Sunday, but last year it was the reverse - 14 teams on Saturday 

and 35 teams on Sunday – which we attributed to the Spring Break coming right before 

our weekend. Following this year’s Robotics Challenge, participants would be 

celebrating their Spring Break and decided that we would have more teams on Saturday 

rather than Sunday. However, due to the number of snow days and most teams playing 

catch-up, one week before the event we learned that many more teams wanted to use 

Sunday rather than Saturday. In any event with the help of our devoted volunteers, this 

event went off without a hitch. We even completed all Oral Presentations by 3:30 PM on 

Sunday, which was a record time, and were able to begin the Awards ceremony by 4 PM! 
  

We would like to especially thank the judges. You, being the points of contacts 

with our students, make this experience particularly memorable to them. Thank you very 

much for all that you have done for them! Also, I would particularly like to thank Dave 

Boyd, who managed the Track events, and Brian Sequeira, who ran the Oral 

Presentations. Jay Gamerman, our co-Director, has been handling all contacts with our 

schools, supplying them with kits and arranging for mentors, and together with John 

Dentler, they have been doing all the complex Administrative tasks involved in running 

this event. Scott Goedeke has miraculously kept up with feeding data from all our judges 

to the computers that kept the monitor display alive and lively. Bill Semancik and his 

crew ran the PIT and also created of the complex software that provides the scores in real 

time to the audience; much to the delight of students and their parents. Jeff Friedhoffer is 

the keeper of our web-site, and not only posts the results of the Event and the photos, but 

also keeps it current throughout the year. Finally, I’d like to thank my daughter Rachel, 

who kept the teams organized with good humor, and handed out the trophies (with 

Ariella) during the Awards Ceremony. 
  
It was a great couple of days! On behalf of the IEEE, thank you all so very much!  
 

 

5. IEEE Baltimore Section – Watts New - Editor  

 

Dear IEEE Offices & Members, 

 

If your chapter of IEEE Baltimore Section would like to contribute to the 

newsletter in the future months with articles, events or discussion topics to the newsletter, 

then please send me an e-mail. I look forward to working with all of you in the future and 

I appreciate the opportunity!  

 

 

Ryan Klein 

IEEE Baltimore Section Newsletter Editor  

mailto:rmklein539@gmail.com?subject=May%202014%20Newsletter
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